

REPORT TO COUNCIL – 1 MAY 2007

The last meeting of the Committee in the current civic year ranged over a number of areas that have been at the centre of our work throughout the year. 

Members heard a report on the progress with implementing the recommendations of the Committee from its subject review on anti social behaviour. We were particularly pleased to hear of good progress on co location of a variety of officers from different organisations dealing with anti social behaviour in the Civic Centre. This was the cornerstone of what the Committee sought and once properly established from the point of view of public contact and operation should enhance the service and response to reports. We were pleased to note that one of the other areas of development in this regard would be direct liaison between Officers working to combat anti social behaviour and the Council’s own Area Teams. The Committee looks forward to monitoring progress in this important area in the coming year. 

The Committee also heard of plans to develop a new Sustainable Energy Centre to extend the geographical reach and the work of the existing successful Energy Efficiency Advice Centre. Whilst the Committee were broadly supportive of these developments it was felt that the position of the Council in terms of the local service currently provided needed to be protected. It was confirmed that details of how the new Sustainable Energy Centres would work should become clearer once the documents inviting tenders for undertaking the service were released. 

Finally the Committee examined a range of housing related reports. The initial five year contractual period since the housing stock transfer will be up later this year. This has led to some initial discussion of the way that monitoring of CHA will be undertaken in the future. The Committee was advised of the legal and contractual 

issues involved and looks forward to discussing the future operation of our successful monitoring arrangements with the Managing Director of CHA at the meeting of the Committee in June. The importance of continued partnership working beyond the statutory period of monitoring was emphasised. 

The Committee considered the progress with implementation of the Council resolution from September concerning Housing Supply and expressed some concerns about the limited nature of work undertaken on this issue to date. It was agreed that a Workshop to which all relevant parties would be invited would be convened for early in the new Civic Year to examine the full range of issues. 

Committee Members received reassurance that the final report of the Consultants who have been undertaking the Feasibility Study into options for Theatre/Arts Centre would be presented to the Committee for discussion. The Committee also agreed to convene a Task and Finish Group to examine the development of a Parish Plan protocol. 

I would like to use this last report of the current year to thank all Members for their full and important contribution to the work of the Committee during the year. Also on behalf of Members I would wish to express our thanks to all Officers of the Council for their support to the Committee. In particular the Committee is very grateful to 

Mr Mallinson, Dr Taylor, Mrs Mackay and latterly Ms Rooney for the dedicated and professional way they have assisted our work throughout the year. 

Michael Boaden

Chair of Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee
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